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H.R. 79
Hoopa Valley Reservation South Boundary Adjustment Act

As cleared by the Congress on November 4, 1997 

H.R. 79 would transfer into trust for the Hoopa Valley Tribe about 2,641 acres of land in the
Six Rivers National Forest.  Upon transfer of the land, the tribe would assume management
of the land, including the Tish-Tang Campground and three Forest Service roads.  Once the
land is transferred to the tribe, the federal government would forgo offsetting receipts from
campground fees and miscellaneous forest product permits.  CBO estimates that there would
be a net loss of receipts from campground fees but that there would be no loss of timber
receipts because all timbering on the land has been completed.  Enacting H.R. 79 would
affect direct spending by reducing offsetting receipts; therefore, pay-as-you-go procedures
would apply.  However, the estimated loss of offsetting receipts would be less than $10,000
annually. 

The CBO staff contact for this estimate is Kristen Layman.  This estimate was approved by
Paul N. Van de Water, Assistant Director for Budget Analysis.


